
 
 

St. Philip’s Church 
 

218-444-4262 
www.stphilipsbemidji.org 

 

Parish Staff 
 

Pastor: 
 Fr. Chuck Huck                               ext. 4901 
  
Parochial Vicar: 
 Fr. Don Braukmann                        ext. 4902 
 
Deacon/Bookkeeper: 
 Deacon Kermit Erickson                 ext. 4903 
 
Director of Development: 
 Maggie McCalip                              ext  4906 
                                   
Director of Music & Liturgy:  
 Aana Freihammer                           ext. 4905 

 
Director of Preschool & Elementary Faith 
Formation/Safe Environment Coordinator: 
 Kris Jensen                                     ext. 4944 
 
Parish Administrative Assistant: 
 Robb Naylor                                    ext. 4904 
 
Director of Youth Ministry/Middle &  
High School Faith Formation: 
 Paula DeClusin                               ext. 4908 
    
Events Coordinator: 
 Susan Lucas                                   ext. 4907 

     
Parish Office Coordinator:  
 Tammy Johnson                             ext. 4900 
     
Facility Maintenance Supervisor: 
 Larry Mack                                     
 
Maintenance Support Staff: 
 Greg Allen 
 Jim Shaw  
 
Retired Priest in Residence: 
 Msgr. Bill Mehrkens 
 

 

St. Philip’s School Staff 
 

Principal: 
 Carol Rettinger                            444-4938 
 
School Secretaries: 
   Jean Patnode 
 Kerry Frauenholtz 
 Denise Kern 
 

Sister Parishes 
 

St. Charles Pennington 
Saturday at 4:00 PM 

(Fishing Opener to Labor Day) 
 

Holy Spirit Newman Center 
BSU/NWTC 

Sun at 7:00 PM, Tues at 9:15 PM, Fri at 5:30 PM 
(School year only) 

1701 Birch Lane NE    
218-444-4762 

 

St. Philip’s  
Clothing Depot 

 

218-444-3835 
Tuesday through Saturday 

9:30 AM to 3:00 PM 
Manager: 
 Norma Himmelright 

 

Diocese of Crookston 
 

Victim Assistance Coordinator: 
 Louann McGlynn 
 218-281-7895 
 lmcglynn@crookston.org 
 
 

Your Parish Representatives: 
 

Parish Council Members: Wanda Baumgartner, Kevin Erpelding, Anita Froelich, Gary Gregg, Mike Headlee, Jodi Maki, 
Brent Rud, Theresa Wilander 
 

Finance Council Members: Jeff Cwikla, Claude Sand, Shannon Schmitt 
 

School Council Members: Jaclyn Bergerson, Tiffany Fankhanel, Christine Louvar, James Marcotte, Trudy Peterson, 
Laura Schwindt 
 

Trustees:  Joann Gardner, Hank Krigbaum 

My Two Cents  by Fr. Don Braukmann 
 
     This past week I spent a few days in Pittsburgh with a couple friends who are die-hard 
Pittsburgh Pirate fans.  It was a whirlwind trip as I left on Monday and returned Wednesday 
night! 
I am a big baseball fan and greatly enjoy visiting stadiums.  Something about a stadium, full 
or empty, that tells a story about a community.  Some of you know I collect miniature 
replicas of baseball and football stadiums.  
     Belated congratulations to our senior high youth who went to the Steubenville North 
Conference two weeks ago in St. Paul.   Part of the conference this year was to collect shoes 
for the poor.  Each young person attending (2,000+) was challenged to bring 25 pairs of 
shoes with the parish collecting the most getting a free pizza party the Saturday night of the 
conference.  Our kids brought over 1,500 pairs of shoes thanks to the help of so many here at 
St. Philip’s.  They were the top collectors by far…we had 27 youth attend which comes to an 
average of 55 pairs of shoes per person!   
          Another note of thanks to the men and women from St. Philip’s who are assisting with 
preparations for the new school year at the Newman Center on the campus of BSU!  We hope 
to hit the ground running this year with a full schedule in place (starting with orientation 
week).  Our first Mass at the Newman will be at 7pm on Sunday, August 23rd.  The students 
will also have the opportunity to attend Mass on Tuesday nights at 9:15pm (yes, 9:15PM!) 
and Thursdays at 5:30pm.  The crew from St. Philip’s is helping with food planning/
preparation, maintenance, etc.  Anyone willing to cook a meal for the students please let me 
know!  We have a community meal after each 5:30pm Thursday Mass 
     The Social Concerns Committee meets Monday, August 10th at 6:30pm.  The purpose of 
this group is to streamline and support all the charitable efforts of St. Philip’s.   Among other 
things, we are developing an “assistance card” we can give those in need which provides 
information about all the help available in the community for those needing it.  This allows 
the services which already exist to be more easily accessible in times of crisis.  
     Our next prayer gathering at Planned Parenthood will be on Saturday, August 15th from 10
-11am at the office here in town.  Given the fact Planned Parenthood has been making 
headlines with their selling of baby parts I hope our prayer will soon close its doors in 
Bemidji.  How barbaric the practices admitted to by Planned Parenthood leadership 
nationally that they use a special method to crush a baby above the heart and below the 
stomach to preserve the “vital organs” so they can be sold to testing facilities. 
What a pathetic world we live in when we must crush our children and harvest their organs 
so we can hopefully find cures for the diseases of our age.  Really?  God forgive us.  God 
forgive us. 
     Thank you to all who have signed the petition urging our elected leaders to end funding 
for Planned Parenthood.  Also, thank you to those who have written letters calling for the 
same action.  Taxpayer funding of the killing of our children…how did we get to this point 
America? 



Monday, Aug 10 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  9:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  6:30 PM Social Concerns (St. Kateri Rm)        

Tuesday, Aug 11 
  6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  6:30 PM School Council Mtg (St. Kateri Rm) 
  7:00 PM Friends of the Newman  (Newman) 
  7:30 PM Marion Devotions (Chapel)    

Wednesday, Aug 12 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel ) 
12:00 PM Finance Council Mtg (St. Kateri Room) 
 

Thursday, Aug 13 
12:00 PM to 9:00 PM  Adoration (Chapel) 
  6:30 PM RCIA & Beyond (St. Kateri Rm) 
 

Friday, Aug 14 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  5:00 PM to 9:00 PM  Adoration (Chapel) 
 

Saturday, Aug 15: Feast of the Assumption 
  4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel) 
 

Sunday, Aug 16 
  8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
10:15 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
  3:00 PM Holy Hour (Chapel) 

Monday, Aug 10 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Mary Hoody     

Tuesday, Aug 11 
12:10 PM Mass: +Stephanie Vencel Leikvoll      

Wednesday, Aug 12 
  8:40 AM Mass: +Jeanette Welle 
 

Thursday, Aug 13 
  7:00 AM Mass: +Jane Senger 
10:30 AM Mass (Neilson Place): Special Intentions for  
   Mary & Lee Swanson & Karen & Al Merschman 
10:30 AM Communion Service (Goldpine) 
 

Friday, Aug 14 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Gary Kirscham 
  6:30 PM Vigil Mass (Feast of the Assumption): +MaryLarson 
 

Saturday, Aug 15:  
  8:30 AM Mass: (Feast of the Assumption): For the People 
  4:00 PM Mass (20th Sun. in Ordinary Time)(Pennington): 

+Leo Olmschenk 
  5:30 PM Mass (20th Sun. in Ordinary Time):  
 +Roger Schmickle 
 

Sunday, Aug 16 
  7:30 AM Mass: For the People 
  9:00 AM Mass: +Roger Kieffer 
11:00 AM Mass: +Jeanette Welle 

MASS INTENTIONS 
For August 10 - 16 

 

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH 

 

Bible Readings for the Week of Aug 10 ~ 16 

Monday, Aug 10 
●2 Cor 9:6-10 
●Ps 112:1-2, -9 
●Jn 12:24-26 
 

Tuesday, Aug 11 
●Dt 31:1-8 
●Ps DT 32:304b,7-9,12 
•Mt 18:1-5,10,12-14 
 
 

Wednesday, Aug 12 
●Dt 34:1-12 
●Ps 66:1-3a,5,8, 6-17 
●Mt 18:15-20 
 

Thursday, Aug 13 
●Jos 3:7-10a,11,13-17 
●Ps 114:1-6 
●Mt 18:21-19:1 

 
 

Friday, Aug 14 
●Jos 24:1-13 
●Ps 136:1-3,16-18,21-22 
●Mt 19:3-12 
 

Saturday, Aug 15 
●Rv 11:19a; 2:1-6b,10ab 
●Ps 45:10-12, 16 
●1Cor 15:54b-57 
●Lk 11:27-28 
 

Sunday, Aug 16 
●Prv 9:1-6 
●Ps 34:2-7 
●Eph 5:15-20 
●Jn 6:51-58 



INFORMATION & ACTIVITIES 
BAPTISM PREPARATION CLASS 

 

Parents or prospective parents who wish to 
present a child for Baptism are asked to attend 
a baptism preparation class.   
 

The next session will be on September 13.  
Please call the Parish Office at 444-4262 to register, or for 
more information. 

 

 
Week #5 Contributions  
(received the weekend  

of 8/02/2015) 
 
 
 
 
 

 

          STEWARDSHIP  - A  

 

Envelopes           $11,941.69 
EFT Env.     $  5,802.50   
Loose Plate      $  1,836.43 
Children’s     $       60.75 
Total                   $19,641.37 
 
HABIT OF  THE HEART 

Fiscal Year to Date (Week #5)   

  Amount Contributed   
  Envelopes         $    74,436.48 
  Loose Plate       $      6,620.24 
  Children’s          $         260.92 
  Total                 $    81,317.61 

 

            (97.50% of budget) 

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES 
Fiscal Year July 1, 2015  ~  June 30, 2016 

 St. Philip’s extends best wishes to Dylan Renner    
 and Miranda Thomas who celebrated the  
 Sacrament of Marriage on August 1st at Sacred  
 Heart in Wilton. Also, congratulations to Rob 

Wentz and Shari Rolandson who were married at St. 
Charles, Pennington on August 1st.  

NORTHWOODS PREGNANCY CARE CENTER 
 

There are a few baby bottles outstanding yet from the Baby  
Bottle Fundraiser held earlier this summer.  If you still have a 
baby bottle at home, please turn it in to the parish office or drop 
it in the collection basket as soon as you are able.  Thanks! 

 

Bemidji Area Church Musicians 
 

2015 SUMMER RECITAL SERIES 
 

August 12 ~ Noon to 12:30 PM 
 

Wayne Hoff, organ 
Carol L. Johnson, piano 

 

Aardahl Lutheran Church 
2+ miles E of Paul Bunyan Dr. on Roosevelt Rd,  

1+ mile S on Van Buren (Co. 403) 
 

Free-will offering to support music scholarships.  Lunch will be 
available following the recital — cost to be announced. 

Faith Formation Registration  
for 2015 - 2016 
 

Please drop your Faith Formation registration  
forms off at the Parish Office. If you need  
registration forms, contact Kris Jensen, 444-4262. 

PRAYER AT PLANNED PARENTHOOD 
Thank you to those who were part of the last prayer in front 
of Planned Parenthood!  Our next prayer gathering there will 
be on Saturday, August 15th from 10-11 AM.  Our prayers 
are the only voice the unborn have. 

DIOCESAN SUMMER APPEAL  
 

The 2015 Summer Appeal takes place next weekend! Your 
gift to the Summer Appeal supports our wonderful 
seminarians, the Vocations office, the formation of our 
deacons, and the many other ministries of the Diocese of 
Crookston. Please take a Summer Appeal envelope home 
with you today to place in next week’s collection or mail 
directly to the Diocese. You may also give online at 
www.crookston.org/DAA or toll-free by phone: 1-855-397-
8252.  
 

As always, Bishop Hoeppner wants to pray for you, so be 
sure to include your prayer requests in your envelope. 
Thank you and God bless you! 
 
P.S. The two newest priests in the Diocese, Fr. Bryan 
Kujawa and Fr. John Christianson have personal messages 
of gratitude for you in the Summer Appeal ads which will air 
on Real Presence Radio this coming week: Bemidji 
(afilliate): FM 106.3 KBJI 

WOMEN’S CURSILLO 
 

Are you looking for a way to have a deeper relationship 
with Jesus? Cursillo is a way to deepen your faith with 
others on a spirit filled weekend. The Diocese of Crookston is 
sponsoring a Women’s Cursillo on the weekend of October  
1-4, 2015 at Sand Hill Lake Bible Camp south of Fosston. For 
more information contact Carol Olsonawski at 218-689-9081 
or Bobbi Mercil 701-866-5706. Applications are also available 
at your parish office or on-line at www.crookston.org/Cursillo   

Many Thanks to Stennes’ and Buhn’s Moose Lake 
Resort, and Lisa, John, and Ruth of Slim’s Bar and Grill 
for your great generosity that made our St. Charles 
Catholic Church of Pennington’s anniversary celebration 
such a great success!  Thank you so much! 



Worldwide Marriage Encounter 
Northern Minnesota Ministry   

Mexican Consulate on Wheels  
will be providing services in the parish of St. Francis de  
Sales (601 15th Ave. North, Moorhead, MN 56560) on Aug. 
29th, 2015 from 8 AM to 1 PM. You can apply for passport,  
Mexican ID or other documents. Call for an appointment at  
1-877-639-4835. If you have any questions please call  
701-212-2420. 

“The kingdom of heaven is like a treasure buried in a field, 
which a person finds and hides again, and out of joy goes 
and sells all that he has and buys that field.”  Find again the 
treasure of your early marriage. The next Worldwide 
Marriage Encounter Weekends are September 11-13 in 
Irene, SD & International Falls, MN, October 9-11 in 
Buffalo, MN, & November 20-22 in Prior Lake & Windom, 
MN, Medora, ND & Rapid City, SD. Early registration is 
highly recommended.  For more information visit our 
website at: northmnwwme.org or contact Alan & Missy at 
applications@northmnwwme.org or 888-455-3496. 

20th Annual Marriage Celebration Day 
 

The Diocese of Crookston will celebrate its 20th Annual 
Marriage Celebration Day on Sunday, October 4th, 2015 at 
2:30 PM at the Cathedral of the Immaculate Conception. 
The celebration will begin with Mass celebrated by Bishop 
Michael J. Hoeppner. There will be a reception following 
Mass. In honor of the 8th World Meeting of Families taking 
place from September 22-28, 2015 in Philadelphia, PA this 
year’s Marriage Celebration Day will be themed “Love is Our 
Mission.” Sacred Music will be provided by members of the 
St. Thomas Aquinas Newman Center. A response is 
requested by September 14th to the Office of the New 
Evangelization at (218) 281-4533, ext. 425. 

WANTED — FOOD SHELF HELPERS 
 

We are looking for volunteers to work at the Bemidji 
Community Food Shelf. This is a great opportunity to give 
your time to the church, as well as our community! This is a 
one day per month, four hour shift. For more information or 
questions please contact Jessica Lundin; (218) 368-9492. 

Life in the Spirit Seminar 
 

Our Lady of the Lakes Walker Area Chapter of Magnificat  
is sponsoring a one day “Life in the Spirit” seminar titled 
Holy Spirit Overshadow me  for women on Saturday Aug. 
22, 2015 at Saint Agnes Catholic Church in 210 Division 
Street, Walker MN.,  from 8:00 AM to 4:30 PM.  Continental 
breakfast will be provided. Please bring your bible and a 
sack lunch. There will be no charge; a love offering will be 
accepted.   Reservations are a must and can be made by 
contacting Lorri Henning 218-507-0953 by Monday, August 
17th.  For more information call Jean Bauerly at 218-547-

PASSPORT PARTY 2015! 
Middle Schoolers — if you like Paintball, Glow-n-

Bowl, Putt-n-Go, Games, Movies, the BSU Rec 
Center, Food, and Fun… turn in your registration 

form  for the Passport Party, held on August  
20/21. Call Paula (444-4262) for questions, or get 

your registration forms at the Parish Office. 

FACT:  Nearly all abortions are done for reasons of 
convenience, not for any medical or physical reason. 
www.guttmacher.org 

Thank you for sharing God’s Plan  
at SonSpark Labs VBS!  

Truth Lab Bible Stories 
Gail Henderson 

Jaden Henderson 
 

Momentum Games 
Stephanie Glen 

 

MasterMind Crafts 
Charlie McCalip 
Noelle Aguilera 
Isabelle Morin 

 

Starburst  Music Leader 
Sophia Djonne 
Sarah Djonne 

Sparky’s  Preschool 
Jen Parks 

Sarah Haman 
Karen Merschman 

Megan Jones 
Hailie Thompson 
Emma Mischke 

 

Edible Experiments Snack 
Stacy Ness 

JoAnna Myhrer 
Erica Velez 

 

Childcare 
Jennifer Fraik 
Macey Gish 

Research Guides 
Jack McCalip 
Sophia Morin 

Erin Jones 
Josi Aguilera 

Cole Milz 
Toby Glen 

Emma Muller 
Jamie Kueber 

Bernadette Aguilera 
Mary Kinsella 

 

Lab Assistants 
Deacon Kermit Erickson 

Maggie McCalip 



 

MINISTRY SCHEDULE  
Week of Aug 15 - 16 

  
Aug 15, 5:30 PM 

  
Twentieth Sunday in  

Ordinary Time 

Aug 16, 7:30 AM 
  

Twentieth Sunday in  
Ordinary Time 

Aug 16, 9:00 AM 
  

Twentieth Sunday in  
Ordinary Time 

Aug 16, 11:00 AM 
  

Twentieth Sunday in  
Ordinary Time 

SACRISTAN Marleen Webb Jennifer Leisenheimer Joann Gardner Al Swedmark 

LECTOR Susan Baird 
Robb Naylor 

Sue Bruns 
Judy Stai 

Luke Alexander 
Mike Beard 

Cheryl Krystosek 
Karen Merschman 

INTERCESSOR Deacon Kermit Erickson        
    (sub req.) 

Carol Schneider Clark Chambers Ernie Rall 

ALTAR SERVER 
Will Schwindt (sub req.) 
Ian Spaeth 
Ava Spaeth 

Matthew Arel 
Jack McCrady 
Erin Myhrer 

Cami Adams 
Tia Drouillard 
Bridget Westrum 

Marissa Gettemans  
    (sub req.) 
Timothy Youso 
Gwen Youso 

CAPTAIN Robb Naylor Patti Van Camp Jim Gorham Doris Swedmark 

EMHC 

Mary Jo Christenson 
Deacon Kermit Erickson 
Eileen Gothman 
Lauren Weaver 
Marleen Webb 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Brad Arel 
Jennifer Leisenheimer 
Walter Schuiling 
Dan Shea 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Ron Arel 
Amy Bofferding 
Clark Chambers 
Lorie Erpelding 
Kevin Erpelding 
Joann Gardner 
Steve Pfleger 
Brent Rud 
Brody Wilander 

Deacon Kermit Erickson 
Sarah Glen 
Kimberley Gourneau 
Pat Kelly 
Rita Lauderbaugh 
Patty Nagle 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

HOSPITALITY 
- Usher 

Terri Chmielewski 
Glen Laginess 
Bob McCalip 
HELP NEEDED 

Jim Schneider 
Paulette Welle 
James Wiltse 
HELP NEEDED 

George Gardner 
Del Hager 
Mike Headlee 
Bob Schlichting 

Hank Imsande 
Samantha Nagle 
Tony Schussman 
HELP NEEDED 

HOSPITALITY  
- Fellowship 

  Marjorie Bloberger 
John Bloberger 

Lorie Erpelding 
Kevin Erpelding 
Susie Griggs 
Cathy Lalli 

Jan Busch 
Annette Jones 
Nancy Lauderbaugh 
Rita Lauderbaugh 

HOSPITALITY 
 - Greeter 

Lois Jenkins 
Bob McCalip 

Wayne Dondelinger 
Patricia Hadrava 

Al Bennington 
Jane Daniels 

Jan Busch 
Marilyn Sundrud 









 


